
Friday, June 10, 2011, Central Campus 
 

4:30 p.m. | June Board Meeting | Room 149 
5:30 p.m. | Dinner with Speaker/Guests | Room TBA 
6:30 p.m. | Prepare for Processional | Room TBA 
7:00 p.m. | Graduation Ceremony | Patriot Center 

 

Southern State Community College 
May 2011 President’s Report to the Board of Trustees 

 Dr. Kevin Boys, President 

June 10, 2011, Graduation Details 
This year’s graduation ceremony promises to be a great event.  You will read in the Public Relations 
section of this report how the graduation speaker was selected and may follow the link provided to the 
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Hanover Research Study 
Accompanying my report is a study conducted by Hanover Research, “Southern Ohio Environmental 
Scan and Market Analysis.”  We asked for this study 
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There remains a great deal of concern among the county WIA boards and One-Stop programs regarding 
federal and state budgets and how the results of the budgeting process will affect each state’s capacity 
to serve and train displaced workers.  John Joy attended a regional conference in Xenia April 13 for One-
Stop staff and their partners to discuss options forward.  Budgets will be prepared as in the past for the 
One-
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Networking 

Coordinator Brewer participated in the following networking events: 

 April 5 – Adams County Chamber of Commerce Annual Dinner, Miller Furniture, Dunkinsville 

 April 28 – Clermont County Chamber of Commerce 2011 Economic Forecast, Eastgate 

Sponsored Events 

Coordinator Brewer participated in the following sponsored events: 

 April 14 – Workshop ,“How to Supervise People and Lead a Team,” Central Campus, Hillsboro 

 
Communications/Planning/Assessment 

Communications  

Marketing 

High School Graduate Direct Mail 

A direct mailer was recently developed targeting the 2011 graduating seniors.  Emphasizing affordability, 
accessibility, and flexibility, the direct mail piece was designed to catch the attention of those last 
minute decision makers.  It will be distributed to more than 3,100 households with an in home date of 
May 23.  Included on the mailer are tracking elements that will assist in measuring effectiveness.   In 
addition to a custom website identified in the mailer, the recipients are also invited to text the college 
for a chance to win a prize.   
 
Postcard Front       Postcard Back 

 

 

 

 

 
 

WebͶNew Site Launch 
Under the leadership of Katy Markey and support from the entire Communications Team, the college is 
pleased to have recently launched a 1 416.355 BT

1 0 0 1 7 <<30 ack
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 More prominent access to search, 
“My SSCC”, and course schedules 
(available on every page vs. home 
page) 

 Breadcrumbs which aid navigation 
and provide links to parent pages 

 Events calendar that allows users to 
subscribe to items and integrates 
with social media. (77% of survey 
respondents rated a calendar of 
events as “Essential” or 
“Important”)   

 Drop-down menu for commonly 
visited areas of site a.k.a. “Student 
Quick Links” 

 Accessibility, dial-up and search engine friendly (alternate text, sitemap, descriptive URLs, page 
properties, pdf to html conversion, metadata, etc.) 

 Scannable text including highlighted keywords, sub-headings, bulleted lists, less word count 
 Contact information on page footers

http://www.sscc.edu/about-us/marketing-public-relations/newsletters/2011/050911SSCCThisWeek.pdf


8 May 2011 President’s Report to the Board of Trustees 

 

Human Resources 
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Activities 

Spring Fling events were held on each campus.  This year’s theme was “Find your Nook @SSCC.”  The 
student grand prize on each campus was a Nook e-Reader from Barnes and Noble.  

Disabilities Services 

USDA Rural Development 
The Disabilities Coordinator met with Michelle Norris, area specialist.  She informed the Disabilities 
Coordinator of opportunities available to students with disabilities who qualify based on low or very low 
income.  Possible opportunities are the following: 

 Installation of wheel chair ramps 

 Loans or grants for home repair 

 Loans or grants for small businesses, and/or  

 Agricultural needs 

Advising 
The Office of Disabilities Services is holding advising appointments for deaf or hard of hearing students 
to register for summer and fall quarter.  The Disabilities Coordinator has met with three out of seven 
students thus far. 

Community Action-Early Head Start 
Disabilities Services Coordinator presented “Basic Signs in American Sign Language(ASL)” for Early Head 
Start instructors during the Community Action open house on Monday, April 25, 2011. 

Little Theatre of the Deaf 
Disabilities Services Coordinator attended Stories in my Pocket, and other lecture-demonstration 
workshops, presented by Little Theatre of the Deaf on Saturday, April 30, 2011. 

Updated Disabilities Services Website 
Katy Markey added frequently used forms, such as Interpreter Request forms, Captionist Request forms, 
and Release of Information, to the Disabilities Services portion of the website for students’ convenience. 

Community Centers for the Deaf (CCD) 
The Disabilities Services Coordinator met with Meg Deckert, Operations Manager, from Community 
Centers for Deaf (CCD).  She informed SSCC of grant money available to students who are deaf, 
deaf/blind or hard of hearing who need assistance with finding employment and/or utilizing any BVR 
services including BVR purchasing hearing aids.  Students were mailed brochures and fliers. 

Patri-Tots Learning Centers 
Fiscal Year-to-Date Tuition Discount Totals: 
$     975.48  Sibling discounts 
$  1,880.85  Student discounts 
$17,973.00  Employee discounts 
$20,829.33 
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Enrollment 
Spring 2011 registration is completed.  As of May 12, 2011, the total credit hours enrolled is 35,481 (a 
four-percent decrease).  Total full-time equivalency is 2,365.4 (a four-percent decrease).  Total 
headcount is 3,415 (holding flat).  Comparisons are made against the final spring 2010 enrollment 
report. 

All Ohio Academic Team 
Phi Theta Kappa and the Ohio Association of Community Colleges recognized the accomplishments of 
two SSCC students at the 15th annual All-Ohio Academic Team recognition luncheon.   Patricia Short of 
Brown County and Jacqueline Wheelock of Clinton County were presented with their awards as 
members of the All Ohio Academic Third Team.  The luncheon took place April 28 at the Ohio Statehouse 
Atrium in downtown Columbus.  
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